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St. Andrew’s W. F. M. Auxiliary, 1891.
In presenting the Thirteenth Annual Report of St. 

Andrew’s W. F. M. Auxiliary we shall give a brief sketch of 
the work done during the year.

At the commencement of the year 1891, a committee of 
eight members, with the officers of the Society, was formed, 
who held meetings once a month at the homes of the different 
members ; these were opened with devotional exercises, the 
President presiding ; the programme for the monthly meetings 

arranged, and we are pleased to state that all the members 
have taken part in Bible readings, prayer, or prepared papers 
on Missionary subjects.

In our monthly meetings we are deeply indebted to Miss 
Gunn, who kindly gives her services as organist.

We were not represented as an Auxiliary at Glencoe. 
This year the Presbytery will be held in St. Andrew’s Church, 
and we hope the women of our Church will be largely repre­
sented.

was

In February a paper was sent from England asking us to 
sign a petition to be forwarded to the Emperor of China 
petitioning him to prohibit the use of opium in his Empire.

Circulars were placed in the pews giving a list of the 
articles required in our Indian Mission Schools.

At the suggestion of the Presbyterial Society $3.00 was 
paid to purchase a Magic Lantern and views of Mission 
Stations for the use of Auxiliaries.

In June Mrs. Fletcher gave a Lecture in aid of our 
Society, on “ Our Mission Schools of the North-west, and the 
Religious Condition of the Chinese in Vancouver and British 
Columbia.”

In August the gifts sent to India by the different Auxil­
iaries in the London Presbytery were exhibited in the Bible 
Class room. The value of articles sent by us was $53.49-


